
NOTICE OF
BOND 

RELEASE
Permit No.

836-5340
In  accordance
with  KRS
350.093,  notice  is
hereby given that
Czar  Coal  Corpo-
ration  81  Enter-
prise  Drive,  De-

p ,
bord  Kentucky,
41214  has  ap-
plied for Phase II
&  III  bond  re-
lease  on  Permit
Number
836-5340,  which
was  last  issued
on  March  22,
2001.   The appli-
cation  covers  an
area  of  approxi-
mately 66.8 acres
located  on  Dicks
Creek  of  Johns
Creek.
The  permit  area
is located approx-
imately  0.4  miles
north  of  Dicks
Creek  near  Odds
KY. 
For  Increment
No.  1,  approxi-
mately  100  per-
cent  of  the  origi-
nal  bond  amount
of  $73,100  is  in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.
For  Increment
No.  2,  approxi-
mately 40 percent
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$14,500 is includ-
ed in the applica-
tion for release.
For  Increment
No.  3,  approxi-
mately 40 percent
of  the  original
bond  amount  of
$11,500 is includ-
ed in the applica-
tion for release.
Written  com-
ments, objections,
and requests for a
public  hearing  or
informal  confer-
ence must be filed
with the Director,
Division  of  Mine
Reclamation  and
Enforcement,  300
Sower Boulevard,
Frankfort,  Ken-
tucky  40601,  by
April 4, 2025.
A  public  hearing
on the application
has  been  sched-
uled  for  Monday,
April  7,  2025  at
10:00 AM or soon
thereafter as may
be  heard,  at  the
Department  for
Natural  Re-
sources  Pikeville
Regional  Office,
121  May  Hollow,
Pikeville,  KY
41501     The
hearing  will  be
cancelled if no re-
quest  for  a  hear-
ing  or  informal
conference  is  re-
ceived by April 4,
2025.

of record affecting
said  property;
any  assessments
for  public  im-
provement;  and
any  matters  dis-
closed by an accu-
rate survey or in-
spection  of  the
property.   The
property  is  also
sold  subject  to
rights  of  redemp-
tion  which  may
exist  in  favor  of
the United States
of  America,  the
Defendants
and/or  record
owners  of  said
property.
E.     The proper-
ty  shall  be  sold
“AS  IS.”   The
Court  and  the
Master  Commis-
sioner  shall  not
be  deemed  to
have  warranted
the  title  of  the
subject  property
to the purchaser.
F.      Any  an-
nouncements
made on the date
of  sale  shall  take
precedence  over
printed  matter
contained  and  as
published  within
the Floyd County
Chronical  and
Times.
This  7th  day  of
February, 2025.
/s/  GREGORY  A.
ISAAC
Gregory A. Isaac
Floyd  County
Master  Commis-
sioner #

COMMON-
WEALTH OF
KENTUCKY

FLOYD 
CIRCUIT
COURT

C. A. NO. 
24-CI-00011

U.S. BANK NA-
TIONAL ASSO-
CIATION not in
its individual ca-
pacity but solely

as Legal Title
Trustee for

RMTP Trust, Se-
ries 2021 BKM-

TT-V
PLANTIFF V.

KELLY HUNT,
et al

DEFENDANTS

NOTICE OF
SALE

So  as  to  comply
with  the  Judg-
ment  and  Order
of Sale entered by
the  Floyd  Circuit
Court  in  the
above  styled  ac-
tion, and so as to
raise  the
amounts  as  set
forth  therein,
with  a  principal
of  $123,492.93,
plus  interest  and
other  costs,
please be advised
that  I,  the  Floyd
County  Master
Commissioner,
have  been  or-
dered  by  the
Floyd  Circuit
Court  to  offer  for
sale  to  the  high-
est  and  best  bid-
der during a pub-
lic  auction  to  be
held  at  the  hour
of  10:00  a.m.,  on
the  20th  day  of
February,  2025,
in  the  Floyd  Fis-
cal  Courtroom
(Old  Circuit
Courtroom)  on
the  second  floor
of  the  old  Floyd
County  Court-
house,  149  South
Central  Avenue,
Prestonsburg,
Kentucky,  (be-
hind  the  Floyd
County  Justice
Center), and sub-
ject to the follow-
ing  terms  and
conditions,  the
following  proper-
ty identified as:
PROPERTY 
ADDRESS:   5  N.
Richmond  Av-
enue,  Auxier,  KY
41602
PVA MAP NUM-
BER:   043-40-07-
012.00
SOURCE  OF TI-
TLE:   Being  the
same  property
conveyed to Kelly
Hunt  by  deed
dated  9/4/2020,
recorded  in  Deed
Book  657,  Page
244  in  the  Floyd
County  Clerk's
Office.           
A.   The  property
address  and  map
number  con-
tained herein are
for  convenience
only.   All  proper-
ty  will  be  trans-
ferred  pursuant
to  the  legal  de-
scriptions  con-
tained within the

Judgment  refer-
enced above.
B.    The success-
ful  bidder  shall
pay  the  bid
amount,  in  full,
by  cash  or  certi-
fied check, on the
date of the sale or
shall  pay  a  non-
refundable  de-
posit  equal  to
10%  of  the  pur-
chase  price  with
the  balance  due
in  full  within
thirty  (30)  days.
If  the  bid  is  not
sufficient  to  pay
the  expenses  of
said  sale,  then
along  with  the
purchase  price,
the  successful
bidder  shall  pay
additional  sums
required  to  cover
said  costs.   On
the  date  of  said
sale,  the  success-
ful bidder,  if only
paying 10%, shall
be required to ex-
ecute a bond with
good  surety
thereon.   The
surety  must  own
land  in  Floyd
County,  Ken-
tucky  and  have
equity in the land
that is double the
bid amount.  Said
bond  shall  be  for
the  unpaid  pur-
chase  price  and
shall  bear  inter-
est  at the rate of
3.25% per annum
from  the  date  of
sale  until  paid in
full.   Said  bond
shall  mature  in
thirty  (30)  days
and  shall  have
the  force  and  ef-
fect  of  a  Judg-
ment. A lien shall
be  retained  upon
the  above  de-
scribed  real  es-
tate as additional
surety  thereon.
In  the  event  the
purchase  price  is
not  paid  in  full
within thirty (30)
days,  then  the
property  may  be
subject  to  imme-
diate  re-sell.   In
the  event  the
Plaintiff  is  the
successful  bidder,
said  Plaintiff
shall  be  entitled
to  a  credit  pur-
suant  to  the
Judgment  refer-
enced  above  and
not be required to
produce a bond.
C.  The purchaser
shall  be  required
to  assume  and
pay  the  taxes  or
assessments
upon the property
for  the  current
year  and  all  sub-
sequent  years.
All  delinquent
taxes  for  prior
years  shall  be
paid  from  the
sale  proceeds
along  with  the
payment  of  other
assessments
properly  claimed
or filed within the
above  referenced
record.  Any taxes
or  assessments
for  prior  years
which are validly
owed and are not
paid  by  the  sale
proceeds shall  re-
main liens on the
subject  property
and  will  be  as-
sumed  by  the
purchaser.
D.   The  property
described  above
is  sold  subject  to
any  easements,
restrictions,  stip-
ulations,  defects,
or  encumbrances
of record affecting
said  property;
any  assessments
for  public  im-
provement;  and
any  matters  dis-
closed by an accu-
rate survey or in-
spection  of  the
property.   The
property  is  also
sold  subject  to
rights  of  redemp-
tion  which  may
exist  in  favor  of
the United States
of  America,  the
Defendants
and/or  record
owners  of  said
property.
E.     The proper-
ty  shall  be  sold
“AS  IS.”   The
Court  and  the
Master  Commis-
sioner  shall  not
be  deemed  to
have  warranted
the  title  of  the
subject  property
to the purchaser.
F.      Any  an-
nouncements
made on the date
of  sale  shall  take
precedence  over
printed  matter

p
contained  and  as
published  within
the Floyd County
Chronical  and
Times.
This  7th  day  of
February, 2025.

/s/  GREGORY  A.
ISAAC
Gregory A. Isaac
Floyd  County
Master  Commis-
sioner

COMMON-
WEALTH OF
KENTUCKY

FLOYD
CIRCUIT
COURT

C. A. NO.
21-CI-00479
U.S. BANK 
NATIONAL 

ASSOCIATION
PLANTIFF V.
UNKNOWN 

DEFENDANTS,
WHO ARE THE
HEIRS OR DE-

VISEES OF PER-
CY D. JOHN-
SON, THEIR

SPOUSES AND
ANY UNKNOWN

PERSON WHO
MAY HAVE AN

INTEEST IN
THE PROPERTY
WHICH IS THE
SUBJECT MAT-

TER OF 3022
ROUTE 466,

WEEKSBURY,
KY  41667;THE

UNKNOWN
SPOUSE, IF

ANY OF PAUL
JOHNSON;PAU

L JOHNSON;
CENTRAL KY

MANAGEMENT
SERVICESINC.,
A KY CORP AS-

SIGNEE OF THE
UK MEDICAL-
CENTER AND
ASSIGNEE OF

KENTUCKY
MEDICALSER-
VICES FOUN-
DATION INC.

DEFENDANTS

NOTICE OF
SALE

So  as  to  comply
with  the  Judg-
ment  and  Order
of Sale entered by
the  Floyd  Circuit
Court  in  the
above  styled  ac-
tion, and so as to
raise  the
amounts  as  set
forth  therein,
with  a  principal
of  $51,154.40,
plus  interest  and
other  costs,
please be advised
that  I,  the  Floyd
County  Master
Commissioner,
have  been  or-
dered  by  the
Floyd  Circuit
Court  to  offer  for
sale  to  the  high-
est  and  best  bid-
der during a pub-
lic  auction  to  be
held  at  the  hour
of  10:00  a.m.,  on
the  20th  day  of
February,  2025,
in  the  Floyd  Fis-
cal  Courtroom
(Old  Circuit
Courtroom)  on
the  second  floor
of  the  old  Floyd
County  Court-
house,  149  South
Central  Avenue,
Prestonsburg,
Kentucky,  (be-
hind  the  Floyd
County  Justice
Center), and sub-
ject to the follow-
ing  terms  and
conditions,  the
following  proper-
ty identified as:
PROPERTY  AD-
DRESS:   3200
Vanderpool Road,
Weeksbury,  KY
41667
PVA MAP NUM-
BER:
071-00-00-123.00
SOURCE  OF  TI-
TLE:   Being  the
same  property
conveyed by Deed
dated  9-01-05
from  Dorothy
Vanderpool,  wid-
ow  to  Percy  D.
Johnson, which is
found of record in
Deed  Book  516,
page 489,  records
of  the  Floyd
County  Clerk.
Percy D. Johnson
died divorced and
intestate  on  or
about  September
03,  2019,  in  the
state of Michigan
without  probate
or a testamentary
instrument in the
public  record  in
the  Common-
wealth  of  Ken-
tucky,  and  upon
his  death  all
right, title and in-
terest in the sub-
ject  property
passed  to  his

p
heirs-at-law in in-
testacy  pursuant
to  KRS  391.010,
including  surviv-
ing  child  Paul
Johnson.
A.   The  property
address  and  map
number  con-
tained herein are
for  convenience
only.   All  proper-
ty  will  be  trans-
ferred  pursuant
to  the  legal  de-
scriptions  con-
tained within the
Judgment  refer-
enced above.
B.    The success-
ful  bidder  shall
pay  the  bid
amount,  in  full,
by  cash  or  certi-
fied check, on the
date of the sale or
shall  pay  a  non-
refundable  de-
posit  equal  to
10%  of  the  pur-
chase  price  with
the  balance  due
in  full  within
thirty  (30)  days.
If  the  bid  is  not
sufficient  to  pay
the  expenses  of
said  sale,  then
along  with  the
purchase  price,
the  successful
bidder  shall  pay
additional  sums
required  to  cover
said  costs.   On
the  date  of  said
sale,  the  success-
ful bidder,  if only
paying 10%, shall
be required to ex-
ecute a bond with
good  surety
thereon.   The
surety  must  own
land  in  Floyd
County,  Ken-
tucky  and  have
equity in the land
that is double the
bid amount.  Said
bond  shall  be  for
the  unpaid  pur-
chase  price  and
shall  bear  inter-
est  at the rate of
6%  per  annum
from  the  date  of
sale  until  paid in
full.   Said  bond
shall  mature  in
thirty  (30)  days
and  shall  have
the  force  and  ef-
fect  of  a  Judg-
ment. A lien shall
be  retained  upon
the  above  de-
scribed  real  es-
tate as additional
surety  thereon.
In  the  event  the
purchase  price  is
not  paid  in  full
within thirty (30)
days,  then  the
property  may  be
subject  to  imme-
diate  re-sell.   In
the  event  the
Plaintiff  is  the
successful  bidder,
said  Plaintiff
shall  be  entitled
to  a  credit  pur-
suant  to  the
Judgment  refer-
enced  above  and
not be required to
produce a bond.
C.  The purchaser
shall  be  required
to  assume  and
pay  the  taxes  or
assessments
upon the property
for  the  current
year  and  all  sub-
sequent  years.
All  delinquent
taxes  for  prior
years  shall  be
paid  from  the
sale  proceeds
along  with  the
payment  of  other
assessments
properly  claimed
or filed within the
above  referenced
record.  Any taxes
or  assessments
for  prior  years
which are validly
owed and are not
paid  by  the  sale
proceeds shall  re-
main liens on the
subject  property
and  will  be  as-
sumed  by  the
purchaser.
D.   The  property
described  above
is  sold  subject  to
any  easements,
restrictions,  stip-
ulations,  defects,
or  encumbrances
of record affecting
said  property;
any  assessments
for  public  im-
provement;  and
any  matters  dis-
closed by an accu-
rate survey or in-
spection  of  the
property.   The
property  is  also
sold  subject  to
rights  of  redemp-
tion  which  may
exist  in  favor  of
the United States
of  America,  the
Defendants
and/or  record
owners  of  said
property.

p p y
E.     The proper-
ty  shall  be  sold
“AS  IS.”   The
Court  and  the
Master  Commis-
sioner  shall  not
be  deemed  to
have  warranted
the  title  of  the
subject  property
to the purchaser.
F.      Any  an-
nouncements
made on the date
of  sale  shall  take
precedence  over
printed  matter
contained  and  as
published  within
the Floyd County
Chronical  and
Times.
This  7th  day  of
February, 2025.

/s/  GREGORY  A.
ISAAC
Gregory A. Isaac
Floyd  County
Master  Commis-
sioner

COMMON-
WEALTH OF
KENTUCKY

FLOYD 
CIRCUIT
COURT 

C. A. NO. 
22-CI-00406

ALLAN 
LUDWICK

PLANTIFF V.
DONALD WEBB,

et al
DEFENDANTS

NOTICE OF
SALE

So  as  to  comply
with  the  Judg-
ment  and  Order
of Sale entered by
the  Floyd  Circuit
Court  in  the
above  styled  ac-
tion, and so as to
raise  the
amounts  as  set
forth  therein,
with  a  principal
of $5,591.77, plus
interest  and  oth-
er costs, please be
advised  that  I,
the Floyd County
Master  Commis-
sioner, have been
ordered  by  the
Floyd  Circuit
Court  to  offer  for
sale  to  the  high-
est  and  best  bid-
der during a pub-
lic  auction  to  be
held  at  the  hour
of  10:00  a.m.,  on
the  20th  day  of
February,  2025,
in  the  Floyd  Fis-
cal  Courtroom
(Old  Circuit
Courtroom)  on
the  second  floor
of  the  old  Floyd
County  Court-
house,  149  South
Central  Avenue,
Prestonsburg,
Kentucky,  (be-
hind  the  Floyd
County  Justice
Center), and sub-
ject to the follow-
ing  terms  and
conditions,  the
following  proper-
ty identified as:
PROPERTY  AD-
DRESS:  1489 KY
RT  1750,  Pre-
stonsburg,  Floyd
Co., KY  41653
PVA MAP NUM-
BER:   013-00-00-

006.03
SOURCE  OF TI-
TLE:   Being  the
same  property
conveyed  to  Don-
ald  Webb  and
Pauline  Webb,
husband  and
wife, by deed dat-
ed  December  7,
2009,  recorded  in
Deed  Book  564,
Page  146,  in  the
Office  of  the
Clerk  of  Floyd
County, KY.
A.   The  property
address  and  map
number  con-
tained herein are
for  convenience
only.   All  proper-
ty  will  be  trans-
ferred  pursuant
to  the  legal  de-
scriptions  con-
tained within the
Judgment  refer-
enced above.
B.    The success-
ful  bidder  shall
pay  the  bid
amount,  in  full,
by  cash  or  certi-
fied check, on the
date of the sale or
shall  pay  a  non-
refundable  de-
posit  equal  to
10%  of  the  pur-
chase  price  with
the  balance  due
in  full  within
thirty  (30)  days.
If  the  bid  is  not
sufficient  to  pay
the  expenses  of
said  sale,  then
along  with  the
purchase  price,
the  successful
bidder  shall  pay
additional  sums
required  to  cover
said  costs.   On
the  date  of  said
sale,  the  success-
ful bidder,  if only
paying 10%, shall
be required to ex-
ecute a bond with
good  surety
thereon.   The
surety  must  own
land  in  Floyd
County,  Ken-
tucky  and  have
equity in the land
that is double the
bid amount.  Said
bond  shall  be  for
the  unpaid  pur-
chase  price  and
shall  bear  inter-
est  at the rate of
12%  per  annum
from  the  date  of
sale  until  paid in
full.   Said  bond
shall  mature  in
thirty  (30)  days
and  shall  have
the  force  and  ef-
fect  of  a  Judg-
ment. A lien shall
be  retained  upon
the  above  de-
scribed  real  es-
tate as additional
surety  thereon.
In  the  event  the
purchase  price  is
not  paid  in  full
within thirty (30)
days,  then  the
property  may  be
subject  to  imme-
diate  re-sell.   In
the  event  the
Plaintiff  is  the
successful  bidder,
said  Plaintiff
shall  be  entitled
to  a  credit  pur-
suant  to  the
Judgment  refer-
enced  above  and

not be required to
produce a bond.
C.  The purchaser
shall  be  required
to  assume  and
pay  the  taxes  or
assessments
upon the property
for  the  current
year  and  all  sub-
sequent  years.
All  delinquent
taxes  for  prior
years  shall  be
paid  from  the
sale  proceeds
along  with  the
payment  of  other
assessments
properly  claimed
or filed within the
above  referenced
record.  Any taxes
or  assessments
for  prior  years
which are validly
owed and are not
paid  by  the  sale
proceeds shall  re-
main liens on the
subject  property
and  will  be  as-
sumed  by  the
purchaser.
D.   The  property
described  above
is  sold  subject  to
any  easements,
restrictions,  stip-
ulations,  defects,
or  encumbrances
of record affecting
said  property;
any  assessments
for  public  im-
provement;  and
any  matters  dis-
closed by an accu-
rate survey or in-
spection  of  the
property.   The
property  is  also
sold  subject  to
rights  of  redemp-
tion  which  may
exist  in  favor  of
the United States
of  America,  the
Defendants
and/or  record
owners  of  said
property.
E.     The proper-
ty  shall  be  sold
“AS  IS.”   The
Court  and  the
Master  Commis-
sioner  shall  not
be  deemed  to
have  warranted
the  title  of  the
subject  property
to the purchaser.
F.      Any  an-
nouncements
made on the date
of  sale  shall  take
precedence  over
printed  matter
contained  and  as
published  within
the Floyd County
Chronical  and
Times.
This  7th  day  of
February, 2025

/s/  GREGORY  A.
ISAAC
Gregory A. Isaac
Floyd  County
Master  Commis-
sioner

PUBLIC 
NOTICE

MECHANICS
LEIN

Prestonsburg
Auto  Mart,  locat-
ed at  1088 South
Lake  Dr.,  Pre-
stonsburg,  Ky.
41653,  has  in
their possession a
2014  Fiat  500,
Vin#  ZFBC-
FAAH8EZ013106
registered  to
Brandon  Shep-
herd,  with  lien
holder being San-
tander  Consumer
USA  Inc.,  P.O.
Box  96161-1245,
Fortworth,  Texas
76161-1245.

The  vehicle  has
been at Prestons-
burg  Auto  Mart
since  11-9-24,  at
a  storage  rate  of
$60 per day.  The
current  storage
fees for the above
described  vehicle
are  $2,200  as  of
1-29-25. Addition-
al  repairs  have
been  made  total-
ing $4,020.00. To-
tal  amount  of
charges,  $6,220
must  be  paid  be-
fore  release  of
vehicle.  Owner
may  call  Pre-
stonsburg  Auto
Mart  at  606-886-
9687  to  obtain
more  informa-
tion.
If  said  vehicle  is
not  picked  up on
or  before  March
19th,  2025,  said
vehicle  will  be
sold at auction at
Prestonsburg
Auto Mart 1088 S
Lake  Dr.,  Pre-
stonsburg,  Ky.
41653

LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS

PUBLIC
NOTICE

Poor Boys Towing
and Auto  Repair,
located  at  7691
Zebulon  High-
way,  Pikeville,
KY 41501, has in
their possession a
towed  2019  Toy-
ota  Corolla,  Vin
#5YF-
BURHE2KP8699
67,  registered  to
Stephanie  Marie
Scott  and  Tina
Marie  Smith.
Lein  holder  is
Global  Lending
Service,  1200
Brookfield  Blvd.,
Ste  300,
Greenville,  SC
29607.
The  vehicle  has
been  at  2425
Kentucky  Route
194,  Prestons-
burg,  KY  41653
since  March
2019, at a storage
rate  of  $35  per
day.  The  current
towing  and  stor-
age  fees  for  the
above  described
vehicle  are
$50,400.00,  as  of
this  date.  Total
amount  must  be
paid  before  re-
lease  of  vehicle.
Owner  may  call
Bill  Collins  at
606-259-7096  to
obtain  details  on
tow  and  storage
fees.If  said  vehi-
cle  is  not  picked
up  March  14,
2025, said vehicle
will  be  sold  at
auction  at  Poor
Boys  Towing  and
Auto  Repair,  lo-
cated at 7691 Ze-
bulon  Highway,
Pikeville,  KY
41501 for the cost
of  tow  and  stor-
age.
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